December 20, 2024

Dear Yale Students:

We will be pausing our 1stGenYale Summer Bulldogs student internship
program for the 2025 program. While we would have liked to offer this
unique support for FGLI Yalies again, sadly, we do not have the capacity or
resources to run the program as volunteers at this time.

If you are interested in finding an internship for summer 2025,
please continue to go to the Office of Career Strategy —
https://ocs.yale.edu/channels/applying-to-jobs-internships/ or
contact careerstrategy@yale.edu.

For unpaid internships, eligible students on financial aid can apply for
funding from the Summer Experience Award (SEA) —
https://ocs.yale.edu/channels/summer-experience-award/. Contact Lisa
Blees, lisa.blees@yale.edu, for questions about SEA.

For additional funding, our Summer Bulldogs Funding Guide offers tips on
how to connect with Yale’s resources.

While we are not offering internships for 2025, 1stGenYale alumni can still
support you, if you have questions. Feel free to stay in

touch at 1stgenyale@1stgenyale.org as you navigate your internship
search.

We will continue to explore options for 2026 summer. For your interest, here
is our last year’s summer internship report — SB24 Report.

We wish you the best in your summer plans. Hope to see you at a future
1stGenYale career & life skills program!

Go Bulldogs,

Lise Chapman '81 MBA
Barb Protacio '81
Michael Watson '81
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December 20, 2024
Dear 1stGenYale Summer Bulldogs Internship Hosts:

As you make your hiring plans for the 2025 summer, we want to let you
know we will be pausing our 1stGenYale Summer Bulldogs student
internship program.

We would have liked to offer this unique support for first-generation low-
income Yale students again but, sadly, we do not have the resources to run
the program as volunteers at this time. We will continue to explore options
and let you know if anything changes for 2026 summer.

You are one of our valued hosts and we thank you for your past
participation. You have made a real difference to 308 Yale’s first-generation
low-income students over these last five years.

We are grateful for your internships and with Yale’s SEA, funding and
fellowships, these students are stepping up to meaningful careers and
future graduate education.

For your interest, here is our last year’s summer internship report — SB24
Report.

To independently post an internship for Yale students, here are two options:

« Yale Office of Career Strategy (careerstrategy@yale.edu)

https://ocs.yale.edu/channels/preferred-partners-internships/ (for Yale
alumni hosts)

https://ocs.yale.edu/post-a-job-internship/ (for all others)

« YJOBS: Yale Alumni for Students Jobs Board is a private Facebook
group run by Yale alumni to help Yale students find summer, part-time,
and full-time jobs. If you or a staff member are Yale alumni, then you can
post directly on this site.

https://www.facebook.com/groups/yale alumni for students job board




We wish you the best in your summer plans.
Lise Chapman 81 MBA

Barb Protacio 81
Michael Watson ’'81

1Istgenyale@1stgenyale.org




